
-TITLE-HELENA ORCHON 
-I_DATE-FEBRUARY 18, 1979 
-SOURCE-CHRISTIAN RESCUERS PROJECT 
-RESTRICTIONS- 
-SOUND_QUALITY- 
-IMAGE_QUALITY- 
-DURATION- 
-LANGUAGES- 
-KEY_SEGMENT- 
-GEOGRAPHIC_NAME- 
-PERSONAL_NAME- 
-CORPORATE_NAME- 
-KEY_WORDS- 
-NOTES- 
-CONTENTS- 
01:00 They are in Helena's apartment in Brooklyn.  
 
02:00 Her father was a well-known and loved doctor who helped many 
people. When she received the medal, she met a couple from Poland 
that hid Jews in their attic - some of them were discovered by the 
Germans. 
 
03:00 She thinks some Jews survived because the Germans were afraid 
to show their true selves in Western Europe, but Poland was in the 
east, and that is why European prisoners were killed in Poland and 
not Western Europe. 
 
04:00 She held a radio discussion with a young man called Peter 
Hillman(ph.) who wrote a book which recounted the experience of 
people that helped the Jews during the war and survived. 
 
05:00 She's asking the interviewer what she wants to know.  
 
06:00 She was born in Krakow in 1903. Her father was an actor and 
director of the Warsaw Drama School. She was an actress under him. 
When she started, it was a conservatory. 
 
07:00 It then became a drama school under the name of Alexander 
Meselgerovitch(ph.). A woman had come to ask her about her father 
because she was writing a book on him and she showed her the medal. 
the inscription read "The man who saves one man saves all 
humanity," a quote from the Talmud. 
 
08:00 She married in 1935. Her father was a liberal; he helped 
everyone and he believed no-one was inferior. He used his good 
salary to help people. 
 
09:00 He helped his students with housing and food. His help was 
not directed towards the Jews until the war. 
 
10:00 He heard of a couple of White Russians that went to Poland 
who had a sick daughter, and he helped them. Her father was very 
attentive to the suffering of incarcerated people. 
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11:00 Her father went to act in Vilna. There the prison director 
asked him to help the prisoners to stage a play. 
 
12:00 She went with her father and another actress from the company 
and helped them with acting directions.  
 
13:00 The inmates gave up part of their bread to use for fixing the 
stage and props. Helena was born in the Austrian part of Poland, so 
life was easier than in the Russian part. 
 
14:00 The use of the Polish language was outlawed. Her father was 
interested in the works of Russian director Stanislawsky (ph. ) . 
 
15:00 Russian company wanted to play in Warsaw, the Polish people 
were against it, but her father was not. 
 
16-17:00 She thinks the Russian language is the most musical of 
Slavic languages, and Helena inherited the belief that all nations 
should and could live together and profit from each other. Her 
father was in favor of travelling abroad and of international tours 
for theater companies. 
 
18:00 Her father invited actors from Riga, Latvia to Poland when 
Russia still dominated Poland. Both actors , one and a half years 
younger than her, taught her the Russian alphabet. 
 
19:00 Her father did not want her to go to the Russian school 
because it was too strict. 
 
20:00 Everybody knew what the Nazis were doing to the Jews because 
of the way they were treated, but Poland was unprepared because it 
was very poor, it had a mostly agricultural economy. 
 
21:00 Poland lacked industry, what it had fizzled out quickly. 
Right before the war started, Helena's father had enrolled them in 
school in Switzerland. 
 
22:00 But the war broke out and they had to stay in Warsaw. When 
Hitler came, everyone knew there were Jews to help because they did 
not want to go to the camps. They did not know what they could do; 
she was living at home with her father. 
 
23:00 She was in Warsaw because it was impossible to act. Everyone 
came to ask them for favors. 
 
24:00 At different times, there were a different number of Jews 
without documents that showed they were Aryans, and it was rumored 
that the city would be divided in three parts, Jewish, German, and 
Polish. 
 
25:00 But she realized that it would be difficult to help old and 
weak people who did not speak Polish well or want to abandon their 
traditions. 
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26:00 Her father was helping some Jewish colleagues during the 
occupation, but she did not know; it was safer not to tell. It was 
difficult to hide in the apartment because it had only one 
entrance. 
 
27:00 She belonged to the Polish Socialist Party; her husband at 
the time was Jewish, he stayed in her father's apartment. Her 
father also found a place for an actress's brother in a convent 
with monks.  
 
28:00 The Jewish part of the city would be closed off by a high 
wall with broken glass on top, no-one could go in or out without 
special permission; making it doubly difficult to help the people 
there. Everyone tried to find lodgings in the Polish area. 
 
29:00 Many people did not know if they were hiding Jews. A Jewish 
acquaintance had a Jewish colleague, a boxer, who "looked like 
three Jews" and they were trying to smuggle him out of the ghetto.  
 
30:00 As a group of Jews were taken to labor, the boxer went out 
with them and once outside they started beating him up and pushed 
him into a dark corner; he went to the man that was to hide him 
with a bruised face. 
 
31:00 Helena and her friends were looking for people who could 
forge documents, bureaucrats who could give them food cards. 
 
32:00 A newcomer to Poland had to register with the police where he 
came from to insure a new address. Jews had to get new documents - 
all of them came from Chestahova(ph.), a very religious Roman 
Catholic town where many miracles took place. 
 
33:00 Had it not been for her father, she would have still helped 
the Jews; she had more incentive because she had a Jewish husband. 
 
34:00 There were also some Ukrainians living in the Russian part of 
Poland. It was a small group with very strong ferment; they were 
baptizing everyone as Roman Catholics. 
 
35:00 Her father was very much against it, and he took part as a 
friend of the court when a minister was murdered before the war and 
four young Ukrainians were incarcerated for it. It was a big thing 
for him to see young people jailed when they were asking for 
independence. 
 
36:00 He was a wonderful speaker; he tried to help their attorney 
to present their case. He also wrote a statement to the judge 
signed "friend of man." 
 
37:00 Judge read statement and said he was very disturbed because 
of the tragedy.  
 
38:00 People came to their house through acquaintances that told 
acquaintances; some lived with them and some just passed the night. 
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39:00 An old lady came to the apartment in this manner; she had 
some gold pieces and wanted to stay overnight. Helena told her she 
should go to sleep. 
 
40:00 The lady wanted to go back to the ghetto, Helena warned her 
but she went and never returned.  
 
41:00 There was a time when the army, not the Gestapo, was in 
power, and they were more decent. 
 
42:00 Her father got word that there were some Polish soldiers, at 
the end of the war, that were in a hospital with Polish doctors and 
German guards. 
 
43:00 The soldiers wanted to communicate with someone who would 
contact their families; her father went and sent Helena to carry 
their messages. 
 
44:00 It became difficult to live in Warsaw because there was a 
lack of provisions, so her father moved to the country and helped 
people that were being dispossessed by the Germans. 
 
45:00 Sometimes she was afraid during the war but she had to live 
with it. When her father moved to the country, she and her husband 
stayed in the apartment and took in one lodger from the Polish 
underground. 
 
46:00 Also two Jews from the Bundt(ph.) Socialist Party. 
 
47:00 Ziggel Burn(ph.) was in the city administration and when the 
Germans started taking hostages, he was taken and then released. 
 
48:00 He somehow got smuggled into London and tried to convince the 
Allies that help must come at once. After the ghetto was destroyed, 
he committed suicide and left a note: he could not live in a world 
where people look on indifferently at the worst crimes against 
humanity. 
 
49:00 Her father was in the country in a home for invalid 
soldiers, doing some work for them. 
 
50:00 Once a picture of her father appeared in a German newspaper 
being called a Jew, along with a colleague. 
 
51:00 When Helena got the news, Ziggel's(ph.) wife came over and 
they were very scared. 
 
52:00 After this, the Germans might come to their building and they 
had to send a woman they were protecting somewhere else, because in 
Poland if you helped Jews, you were finished. 
 
53:00 Nobody did anything. She tried to find her sister-in-law a 
place to stay while her husband was in the country. 
 

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 



54:00 Helena's husband did not look like a Jew. He lived under an 
assumed name, under which he had written some articles before the 
war. 
 
55:00 Thus his assumed name was known, and people did not take him 
to be Jewish. Once someone asked him along for a hunt: for Jews 
that had escaped from the Warsaw ghetto. 
 
56:00 Helena once saw in Warsaw a Jewish boy that tried to escape 
from the ghetto through the gutters, he was so emaciated from 
famine, and a Polish policeman caught him and took him out to the 
ghetto. 
 
57:00 She can think about bombardments, captivity, but not about 
the German occupation; she was frightened because she did not know 
how it would end. 
 
58:00 The Germans never came to her house but they could have, they 
came to the apartment two floors below.  
 
59:00 When she asked her husband about how it will be when the war 
is over he said that it would be a blow of joy. 
 
1:00:00 After the war they were still in Warsaw. After the 1944 
uprising against the Germans fell, they were sent to a camp. Her 
husband's real name was Nuder(ph.). 
 
1:01:00 They still had the hope that the Germans would not finish 
off all the prisoners at Szoborka(ph.) 
 
1:02:00 After uprisings took place in two mines, they did not know 
if they should go to the Red Cross. They were told that the Hague 
or Geneva Convention were taking care of the prisoners. 
 
1:03:00 They were respected. First they were held in a camp in 
Germany, near Hamburg but further inland. 
 
1:04:00 They were then moved to a prisoner's camp, which was in 
very bad conditions. The German are very simple in their methods 
but also very devilish: Asiatic soldiers, used to the dry steppes 
ware put in Germany. 
 
1:05:00 The climate there was very humid and thus they were dying. 
Later they were moved. 
 
1:06:00 Helena and her husband were helped by other prisoners. They 
were then separated because Helena had the rank of Private and her 
husband was a bombardier. 
 
1:07:00 After the prisoners' camp, she was liberated by a Polish 
unit. 
 
 
 

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 



1:08:00 This was a touching moment because one of the liberating 
officer found his two daughters. Helena was then moved to up to the 
frontier near Holland. 
 
1:09:00 She then tried to find out about her relatives; she asked 
the Red Cross, who was publishing lists of who was where. The 
question then arose of what to do now. She did not want to go back 
to Poland because of Soviet domination. 
 
1:10:00 Helena and her husband tried to find her brother, who was 
in the U.S. as the captain of the Polish Merchant Navy, and he 
tried to get them into the States. 
 
1:11:00 He was here with his wife, who was an actress. Helena had 
thought she was a loving wife because, when she was in transit in 
Canada, she enrolled as a stewardess to be with her husband. 
 
1:12:00 Later she changed and made Helena's brother very unhappy. 
 
1:13:00 Now they are both in a nursing home. She and her husband 
were on German soil during the British occupation. There the YMCA 
organized a theater group and it toured the camps. Most people 
wanted to return to Poland but a group did not; they were told they 
could go to Italy. 
 
1:14:00 In Italy, a Polish group had theaters there, she worked 
with them. 
 
1:15:00 Their marriage was wonderful because they were very 
understanding of each other. When the occupation of Italy ceased, 
the British government asked them what they were going to do. 
 
1:16:00 They could go back to Poland or try to find work in 
Britain. They stayed in London 5 or 7 years waiting to emigrate to 
the U.S. They tried through the Jewish Labor Committee. 
 
1:17:00 She gives a letter to interviewer. London was difficult; 
the labor available was mostly manual. 
 
1:18:00 Her husband was too ill to do this kind of labor, he 
suffered from blood clots. He died in England a few days before 
they were to leave. He was a complete unbeliever. 
 
1:19:00 He would have been very happy in the U.S.; Poland was too 
anti-Semitic, even before the war. 
 
1:20-21:00 She speaks about her husband before he died. 
 
1:22:00 She could not have stayed in London because she had no Job. 
 
1:23:00 When she came to the U. S. her brother was wonderful to 
her. 
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1:24:00 She started to work in the Voice of America for the Polish 
and European divisions. 
 
1:25:00 She could not help people like she had in Europe, she had 
to help herself. Her father believed they should have returned to 
work in the theater. 
 
1:26:00   Her father was very solitary, but he believed that they 
did not because of their convictions. 
 
1:27:00   She pities people who have to live under the Polish 
regime. 
 
1:28:00   She would do what she did during the war again . In the 
Voice of America she held conferences on the Soviets. 
 
1:29:00   She tried to advertise the need of respecting others ' 
position and beliefs. 
 
1:30:00   She does not like the teachings of the Polish Pope 
because he gets involved in other people's private affairs. 
 
1:31:00   Before the war in Poland, there was a tendency for the 
clergy to make problems. 
 
1:32:00   What should children know about the war? 
 
1:33:00   She was invited to speak in a symposium of a Jewish 
organization . 
 
1:34:00 She was unable to take part of it. 
 
1:35:00 She was once offered to talk to children about the war but 
it never materialized. 
 
1:36:00 She does not know what she would say to children about it; 
the situation was such that the Jews could not do anything. 
 
1:37:00 In the Warsaw ghetto they were fighting and smuggling arms. 
 
1:38:00 Some people did see what was going on but they did not 
change as they should have. She is very discouraged with humans. 
 
1:39:00 She does not know what to say to children about it. 
 
1:40:00 It is important for people and children to know that not 
everyone was killed, but people want to forget because it was so 
terrible. 
 
1:41:00   Her father died in 1955 in Warsaw; she wanted him to come 
to the U.S. 
 
1:42:00 Her father was still an actor. 
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1:43:00 She talks about her father. 
 
1:44:00 She sometimes takes part in concerts and readings, but she 
believes she should have left the stage because she had lost her 
conditioning. 
 
1:45:00 She did not get talent from her father but the will to work 
hard. 
 
1:46:00 Theater in Poland is at a very high level because the 
regime helps it. 
 
1:47:00 She talks about the situation in Poland. 
 
1:48:00 She never went back and probably never will because of 
unacceptable differences. 
 
1:49:00 Unacceptable in that the government indoctrinates you in 
what to say. The Jews in Israel are acting like the Germans with 
the Palestinians. 
 
1;50:00 She's glad she came to the U.S. and talks about her life 
here. 
 
1:51:00 It is different from her pre-war life because she was 
content in the theater. The war greatly changed her 
 
1:52:00 War brings out in people either the very good or the very 
bad. 
 
1:53:00 It taught her that there is no such thing as absolute 
Jewish solidarity. She had seen a Jewish policeman in the ghetto 
kick a Jew with a package after a German policeman had let him go. 
 
1:54:00 She stopped believing in people's solidarity. 
 
1:55:00 A man taking a tour of the city with two Christian German 
officers that were appalled that the Churches had not been spared. 
Her father said that war is war. 
 
1:56:00 She thought she was going to murder her father because of 
this attitude. he was sometimes too soft on people. 
 
1:57:00 She admired that her father was not afraid of the risks, 
like saying something to a German that should not be said. A 
colleague of theirs, a parachutist, was arrested by the Russians in 
England. 
 
1:58:00 One of his family members asked her father to do something 
because if the Russians found out he was a parachutist, he would be 
killed or sent to a camp. But her father was able to free him. 
 
1:59:00   Her mother died when she was 5 or 6, and her father was 
then twice married within the theater. 
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2:00:00 Both were unhappy marriages. His first wife was very 
different from the family; she was very cold and dry. The second 
wife was not very intelligent. 
 
2:01:00 A lady in Poland was writing about her father's life and 
she gave her all her photos. Then there was a fire in Helena's 
house. 
 
2:02:00 Theater director Leon Schilling(ph.) liked her father's 
work. his widow came to see her. She also had some materials but 
she would not give them to the lady writing the book. 
 
2:03:00 She is very grateful to people who are looking into World 
War II. It will cause many sleepless nights and they will be 
discouraged by humanity, but it has to be told. 
 
2:04:00 That is why she never refuses when someone asks her. She 
once spoke to a Jewish group. 
 
2:05:00 She told them that she was proud to be with the same group 
that is honoring Raoul Valenshtein's(ph.) work and life. 
.END. 
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